
Message from Crest Nicholson 

HUNTS GROVE UPDATE AUGUST 2025 

Dear residents, 
 

Work on the primary Hunts Grove access (A38 junction) is continuing to make strong progress and is largely running as planned. However, as 
with all large infrastructure projects, there are variables outside of our control, such as:  

• Delayed works elsewhere on the local highways network. 

• Alterations to existing subterranean services. Now exposed by our recent works, some areas have been assessed as requiring additional 
unplanned works to ‘make good’ for supporting the A38.  

• Additional drainage works requested by GCC. 

As a result, and in collaboration with GCC, National Highways and other stakeholders, the Traffic Management Plan for the A38 Southern 
Connector works (to Hunts Grove) has been revised. 

The main points to note are: 

• The B4008 slip road off the A38 towards Green Lane will remain closed until 28/9/25 for safety purposes. 

• The night closures (8pm to 6am) between Cross Keys and Waterwells roundabouts will occur: 15/9/25 to 18/9/25 and 8/12/25 to 

12/12/25. Businesses at Quedgeley West Business Park are being notified direct. 

• The programme is now targeting completion by Friday, 19 December 2025 due to the unforeseen service works required, and additional 
drainage works requested by GCC.  

 

Diversion routes will be signed. Please refer to the Traffic Management Plan for details.  
 
Any questions, concerns or suggestions should be directed to GCC via: FixMyStreet 
 

We recognise that these works are inevitably causing some inconvenience and would like to thank you for your ongoing patience. 

 

CREST NICHOLSON 

https://fixmystreet.gloucestershire.gov.uk/


 


